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Bear Valley Center for Spiritual Enrichment

A Religious Science Community
“Open at the Top”
September 2020
                   Newsletter

Sunday Services, 10:30 a.m. 
578 Bonanza Trail, Big Bear Lake 

  
P. O. Box 4184, Big Bear Lake, CA 92315

  
909-866-7100, Email:bvcse2000@gmail.com  Website: www.bvcse.org
501C3 tax ID #95-3685187
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Newsletter staff: Editor, Ellen Kesler – Layout Manager, Julie Grandi

Newsies – Mac & Hamish Kesler
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SeptemberTopics and Speakers
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  Speakers & Topics:
\

September 6th  
Michael Curcuru, RScP
  
“Drink from the Saucer”
September 13th 
Dr. Warren Chester     


 
 “Overcoming Fear”
September 20th   
Rev. Ali Benjamin     
”Life on a Joyride – Travel 
  Notes”
September 27th 
Rev. David Ault
“Learning to Love our Worries”
September Calendar
September  6th 10:00 - 10:20 a.m.


Guided Meditation


10:30 a.m.
Service begins

                (Live on Facebook & Zoom)

September 7th 

LABOR DAY
September 9th  10:00 a.m.


Guided Meditation


(Live on Facebook & Zoom)

September 13th  

10:00 - 10:20 a.m.


Guided Meditation


10:30 a.m.
Service begins

                (Live on Facebook & Zoom)

September 16th 10:00 a.m. Live on Zoom 


Meditation with Michael Benjamin


“In la Kesh” Sacred Circle


Michael Benjamin


Leader via Zoom

September 18th ROSH HASHANAH
September Calendar (continued)

September 20th 10:00 - 10:20 a.m.


Guided Meditation

10:30 a.m.
Service begins

                (Live on Facebook & Zoom)

September 22nd First day of Fall
September 23rd 10:00 a.m. 

Meditation with Michael Benjamin 



(Live on Zoom)

September 27th 10:00 – 10:20 Guided Meditation


10:30
  Service begins



(Live on Facebook & Zoom)

Sepember 28th      DDC’s Sacred Circle

    (Delightful Deliberate Creators)



Nancy Walker, Leader


Live via Zoom

September 30th 10:00 a.m. 

Meditation with Michael Benjamin



(Live on Zoom)

ATTENDANCE…

Have you been attending online?  You can go to Bear Valley Center for Spiritual Enrichment

on Facebook or get the Zoom connections on Facebook for our website and join “in person”

Click on the videos and see the 10:00 a.m. Guided Meditation and Service at 10:30 a.m. 
Birthdays!

September  3rd
Lorraine Taylor


September  4th 
Noreen Caswell


September 15th
Janet Grace Nelson
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Fun Stuff from Ellen
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An Important Message at This Time
Board Article
Mindy Mathewson
“We are Survivors through Love!”
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It has been quite a while since I last wrote an article for our Newsletter. A lot of changes have happened since then, and 2020 will be one of those years we will never forget. As your treasurer, I see firsthand the outpouring of love from our spiritual community of offerings and of the acts of kindness we have been receiving during this trying time in order to keep our wonderful Bear Valley Center for Spiritual Enrichment going strong. Our beautiful “Mother Superior,” Carolyn Dawley, is still tithing to us. We received a gift of $25,000 from her estate this week! We are now able to, once again, tithe to the many deserving organizations that can use our support. Our mortgage holders were kind enough to grace us with a few months respite and we are now able to start paying them again. Money will be set aside in our Edward Jones account and in our regular savings account. We are truly blessed, and I know great things are coming our way.

The Board has been busy over these last few months coordinating our upcoming guest speakers, putting together new alternative ways to keep you in touch, and working on some exciting upcoming fundraising ideas which will be realized as soon as we can gather safely.  Nancy Walker has put together a new website that reflects a re-imagining of our common goals as we get through this pandemic.  It is beautiful and full of love, and I encourage you to visit and enjoy the many uplifting and inspiring things that are there; www.bvcse.org.  We also have available our past services on the YouTube channel for you to view and share. Just go to www.youtube.com and enter BVCSE in the search bar. 

Though we cannot meet in person yet, the Bear Valley Center for Spiritual Enrichment will be there with open doors when we can congregate, hug each other, and experience that vitality of love we feel when we are together in person.  Until then, the Zoom meetings have been the next best thing and I encourage you to join us on Sundays if you haven’t already. 

I feel truly blessed to be a part of this wonderful Board and Community; to be able to help in my capacity to keep our books in balance and to pay our bills through your acts of kindness is very rewarding to me. I know soon we will all be back to normal and I see us growing, prospering, and sharing our love.

In loving kindness,

Mindy Mathewson, Treasurer

SPEAKERS & TOPICS for SEPTEMBER 2020 
September 6th       

Michael Curcuru, RScP


 “Drink from the Saucer”
Michael will be speaking to us about our ever-flowing abundance! We are excited to have Michael back with us! K. Michael Curcuru is an author, lecturer, and workshop presenter. He has successfully completed his ministerial studies with Centers for Spiritual Living and Holmes Institute of Consciousness.  He is awaiting completion of his licensing panels this coming January 2021, in Golden, Colorado. His vision for ministry is  “World’s Beyond Borders, Hearts Beyond Boundaries, Lives Beyond Limits.”
His first book, “HeartLight– from Illusion to Illumination – Honoring Soul Whispers Within,” is available directly from Hay House Publishing and on Amazon.  His Facebook Group, “The Practitioner Way” and his website: www.thepractitionerway.com – continue to grow with currently over 1200 followers.
Michael lives in Palm Springs, CA with his husband Ross, their two dogs, Bandit and J.J.  They have a son, daughter, and four grandchildren. He provides spiritual support and guidance specializing in areas of finance, relationships, creative self-expression, and spiritual growth.  His favorite quote is from Ralph Waldo Emerson, “The ancestor of every action is thought.”

September 13th 


Dr. Warren Chester   


“Overcoming Fear”
We are excited to welcome back Dr. Warren Chester to the Center. He will be speaking on the Infinite Source that we are surrounded by, and that we can embody. We have a choice to live in fear or in the Truth!

September 20th 


Rev. Ali Benjamin      “Life On A Joyride - Travel Notes”
Rev. Ali shares insights, “a-ha’s,” and epiphanies from her travels across the United States. On August 1, 2020, Ali and Michael boarded their “Om Shanti Home” motorhome and took to the road ending up at Serenity Farm, Virginia.

September 27th   


Rev. David Ault

“Learning to Love our Worries”
We are so blessed to have David join us this month from Atlanta, GA! 

“We often teach that God is all there is and that the Universe we abide in is a perfect patterning.  This is often difficult to accept and even more challenging to embody. How could we welcome into our experience a tangible paradigm shift about the ceaseless hurdles of the human curriculum? Well, in our Sunday virtual experience together, we will do just that. Together, our aim will be to expand our awareness of the constancy of God!”

For over 30 years, David Ault has been a prophetic voice in the human potential movement as an unwavering crusader for mindfulness, global literacy and social justice.  Whether through teaching, evolutionary coaching and keynote presentations, David’s singular intention has always been in bridging our collective forgetfulness into our great collective reawakening.  As an award-winning author, leadership coach, and global education advocate, he loves leading through example and abides by the motto that people would rather “see a lesson than hear one”.
Through the Looking Glass
Boy, did it feel good to get out on the road again! My daughter and I decided to go to a campground that could give us full hookups so we could use our own bathroom. Therefore, we went back to cool Eureka/Arcata area in a campground we knew across the Humboldt Bay, called “Redwood Coastal Resort.” It used to be a KOA so it had amenities; pool, store, playground for the kiddies, miniature golf, and a small dog park. It also has tent areas for the tenters. Since it is along Highway 101, we had many overnighters. Camping World wasn’t wrong when they told me they have been selling 30-40 rigs EVERY WEEK since the pandemic began – there were many new “green campers” in the park. We enjoyed many giggles watching them. It was rewarding to see families taking their kids to learn about the outdoors. 

This visit, I wanted to take a trip “down memory lane”. During my elementary school years, we’d go camping in the redwoods of Patrick’s Point State Park located out of Trinidad, CA (north of Arcata). My dad’s Coast Guard buddy was supervisor of the Simpson Lumber Mill in nearby Blue Lake/Korbel.  I, especially, enjoyed going there because Cliff had horses and he had a Shetland/quarter horse mix that I could ride.  We would ride all over the area. 

Going to the mill during those years, we’d see the tall “burner” where they’d burn the scraps and at night. The burners in mills throughout NorCal would light the skies like campfires.  EPA took care of that years ago.  At the mill, was the log pond where men would stand on the floating logs and move the huge redwood logs with poles to the conveyor belts that would lift them out of the water and into the mill to the saws.  Very dangerous work – if they fell off, they could be crushed.  Then there were the humongous bulldozers with two gigantic, curved prongs that would lift the giant logs off the logging trucks and drop them into the pond.  The tires were taller than the trucks. 

Well, of course, I didn’t expect to see any of that – just wanted to see if the mill was still there.  It was, but a much bigger operation.  It’s now owned by another company and they mill Douglas Fir.  But they did keep the little office and planted a redwood tree beside it because it now sits near the entrance gate.  We couldn’t see beyond the huge buildings behind it, but did get across the bridge built in 1928 to see the original mill workers’ homes – still kept up and being used.  The old, tiny, post office is still there and the entire mill is more expansive.  Because of the plant growth along the banks of the river that runs alongside the mill, we couldn’t see if there was still a log pond. Good memories and I was grateful to be able to show it to my daughter. 


As usual, we ventured off a “road less traveled”.  We drove through Ferndale, a tourist town known for the Victorian homes there ( I really think there are more in Eureka) and out to the coast.  The road then took us up the mountain to a picnic area and the Lost Coast Headlands.  This is property owned/managed by Nature Conservancy and has a trailhead right there.  The view was spectacular looking north up the coastline.  According the map there, there were 2 more spots also a part of this, so off we went!


We were driving on a 2-lane road going up and down valleys and hills, past farms and ranches, always parallel the coastline.  Each turnout had a trail.  Before we got to the 3rd turnout/trailhead, we ran out of paved road and turned into dirt road.  We then went down through a section of pine trees and it looked primordial with ferns higher than the car.  The last turnout took us on a trail out to a promontory jutting out where we could see “for miles” both north and south coastline.  I gathered yellow lupine seeds along the trail and hope they seed up here. 


It was so good to walk among the giant redwoods again, too, back in the Redwood Park.  This is located above Humboldt State and is open to anyone. Lots of trails to take with wooden bridges built over the creeks.  We spotted two bright yellow Banana Slugs gliding among the 2 – 3” clover leaves on the logs.  The smell in a redwood forest is like no other.  I was just absorbing as much as I could while observing how Mother Nature just springs life from anything biological to create new life.  There are parts of a redwood forest that never see the sun. Life eternal! 

Until the next journey, namastѐ, 

Ellen Kesler
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Our purpose is to inspire and nurture spiritual growth by accepting a loving, all inclusive community through teaching, healing, and serving, for the highest good of all. 


We are the Mind of God knowing, the Heart of God loving, and the Hands of God serving.
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